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As always,  

we are  
 

"Inspiring To 
Reclaim, 

Retain, And 
Uplift 

Sorors!" 
 
 

From Madam President 

H                                                                 
 Thanks to everyone who made May's chapter meeting a viable 
one! We met our quorum in grand style. Let us continue that mo-
mentum moving forward. 

 
Sorors, last night's gala was truly a fun experience. If you missed it, you missed a 
treat! Start your planning now so that you are in the midst next year. You won't 
want to miss it! Thanks to all the sorors who supported this year's event and 
joined in all the festivities. We are continuing to improve upon this event and it is 
continuing to evolve into an evening of elegance and fun. The meal was deli-
cious. The wait staff was gracious. The ambience was conducive to a great 
evening. Everything was just wonderful! Congratulations to Soror Miranda and 
her awesome committee for another successful gala! 
 
Remember, the Pan-Hellenic picnic is this Saturday, June 9th. Don't forget we 
have to do a "shoutout" of some sort. So be prepared to come out and show out! 
I'll have something to which you can respond! I'll say something like, "When I say 
____, you say____." I'm sure we can pull it together! Thanks sorors!. Please plan 
to be there by noon. 
 
The Jabberwock Scholarship Pageant is almost here! Let's go out and support 
this event Saturday, June 16th. It will be held at the home of the Golden Bulls, 
E.E. Smith High School. It starts at six o'clock in the evening. See Soror Willie for 
tickets. I hope to see you there. 
 
The retreat is Saturday, June 23rd. I trust that you all have received the email 
with the Participant Manual you will need for the DID Training contained therein. 
The DID is scheduled from 9:00-11:00 a.m. Please inform your guest sorors and 
have them arrive after this time. Unfortunately, only FAC financial sorors for 2017
-2018 can attend the DID. If you have not notified Soror Melissa for your lunch 
choice, please do so right away, as she finalizes retreat plans. 
 
Sorors, we desperately need to put our calendar together for next year. We must 
do a better job at this than we have in the past. All dates for next year's activities 
should be known now and already placed on our chapter calendar. This way we 
don't have duplicate activities on the same day. Please have this information 
ready at the retreat. 
 
As we prepare for our summer activities, please remember, "Safety First" and 
enjoy your summer break, whether you're working or not! We'll resume our FACE 
in September! 

APPY FIRST SUNDAY! 



Remember the Sick & Shut-In 
Sorors, please let us continue to keep our sick, shut-in, and hospitalized sorors lifted in 
prayer, as we also remember and pray for our bereaved sorors, who have lost loved ones.  
Remember, a phone call, text, email, visit, etc. can go a long way in lifting someone's spirit.  
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Next Issue:  September 2,  2018 
Remember: Please, send articles, pictures, or announcements to email address 

only: Facwebupdates@gmail.com   on or before August 29. 
Sorors, please adhere to deadlines, or your article may not appear in the next issue. 

Delta Emergency Response Team 
 

WEATHER TIPS 

Hurricane: If ordered to evacuate, know the route and plan where to go. 

Never drive or walk through flooded streets;  

Turn Around, Don’t Drown.   

Extreme Heat:  Extreme heat can be deadly. Stay inside where it is cool. Wear 

cool clothes and change activities to stay safe.  

Never leave children or pets in a car.  

Protocol Committee 

Opening and Closing Protocol 
During the Regional Conference /National Convention Opening and Closing 
Ceremonies: 

 
▫ Refrain from taking photographs and/or video recordings 
  during the opening and closing ceremonies. 
▫ Remain standing in place until the processional has ended. 
▫ Remain seated until the recessional has ended. 

Happy  

Birthday 

June & July 

Sorors 



   Arts & Letters 
 

 
  “Thoroughly compelling” describes the elements that make up the endeavors of The Arts 

and Letters Committee in May. 
     On the evening of May 19, 2018, four members of FAC visited the Cape Fear Regional 

Theater to spend some time with playwright, Regina Taylor. Taylor, the writer who adapted Michael 

Cunningham and Craig Marberry's book, CROWNS, into a play, was interviewed by fellow playwright 
Mike Wiley of "The Parchman Hour" fame. The interview was a sort of prelude to opening night of 

the production. It was intensely personal, inspirational and thought provoking.      

     Arts and Letters concluded its year's work with a dual "crowning" event!  Our final Red Carpet 

Event caused us to put on our thinking caps. Out of the (hat) box came the idea to have an afternoon 

tea, complete with all the amenities that should accompany such an elegant occasion. Held in the 

CFRT Glass Room, the event featured a wonderfully interesting and informative guest presenter, a 

millner, Mrs. Barbara Wood, who wove a wonderful explanation of the how and why of hats while the 

guests enjoyed high tea. The refreshments were authentic and tasty and the red and white table set-

ting was beautiful, and of course, our guests dressed in a variety of beautiful hats, creating a total state-

ment of English ambiance. The event concluded with a hat contest.   

             After this tea on Sunday, May 20th, we were ready to view the play, CROWNS by Regina 

Taylor. Our Red Carpet Event was a “bee in our bonnet” when we learned last fall that CFRT would be 

presenting it and this production did not disappoint!  On the evening of May 24, there was a trifecta 

unfolding of humor, education, and the arts. The music, dance, singing and costumes were powerful! 

From beginning to end the full house audience enjoyed a full package of entertainment.  

 

*Annual Event Survey:  The Arts and Letters Committee:  The 2017-2018 Event Year In Re-

view.  The survey will be available on the Arts and Letters website from June 1 - June 15.  Sorors help 

us to assess the events that were sponsored  by Arts and Letters 2017-2018. 
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“Crown” Tea



We Need Your Help! 
Surveys   

 
Arts and Letters and also our leader-
ship would like for you to participate in 
two surveys that will be online.  A hard-
copy will be sent to sorors who receive 
mail via USPS. We will be sending a link 
to your email. 
These surveys are important to help us to 
continue to propel our sorority forward to 
greatness. 
 
Thanking you in advance for your sup-
port. 



Spring State Meeting 





Red 

Carpet 

Event 





Jabberwock Contestants June 16, 2018 
 




